

APMHA Minutes Tuesday May 20, 2025 - 6:00pm Almonte, ON

Voting Members

President	Scott Robillard	Present
Director of House Programs	Rob Baron	Present
Director Discipline and Risk Management	lain Thomson	Present
Director of Coaching	Mike Guthrie	Present
Director of Equipment	Ben Nyveld	Present
Director of Registration	Julie Robillard	Present
Director of Community Engagement	Kristen Drynan	Regrets
Referee in Chief	Vacant	n/a
Director of Communications/Webmaster	Lauren Baron	Present
Director of Finance	Angie Ferguson	Present
Director of Tournaments	Nicole Lane	Regrets
Director of Scheduling	J-F Meloche	Present
Director of U7 (Initiation Program)	Coady Lowry	Present
MTK Rep	Brad Colbourne	Present
OVSS Rep	Pete Shaughnessy	Present

Non-Voting Members (Level Convenors)

U9 Convenor	Elizabeth Blonde	Regrets
U11 & U13 Convenor	Jessica Donaldson	Regrets
U15 & U18 Convenor	Patricia Fergusson	Regrets

New Executive members present: Candace Nunn (Registrar) & Brad Doran-Veevers (OVSS Rep)

Meeting called to Order: 6:00pm



Approval of January minutes - Julie Robillard, Rob Baron



Scott Robillard	 LCMHL/D4 held their AGM on May 12, 2025
President	 Tom Stephens has resigned as LCMHL president and Mike Taylor has taken on this role. LCMHL league fees are going to remain at \$75 per team vs. \$100 for one more season due to the surplus of funds. West Carleton has a new president for the upcoming season. No other changes at any association. SR has been working on the ice contract for September. He will inquire about adding an extra ice time for U7, as well as an extra hour during the week. Executive members are to start thinking about whether or not we are hosting tournaments next season. JF suggested a Friday/Saturday two-day tournament, it was also suggested that U7 & U9 host a home jamboree vs older teams. Refs will have to be prepaid for any tournaments we host. If we decide to host a tournament it needs to be sanctioned early like it was last season. SR has the championship banners and will get them to coaches ASAP.
Chris Benson/Iain Thomson Director of Discipline & Risk Management	 IT has been working on new risk and discipline guidelines. Parents will need to sign before the start of the season. In discussion as to whether these will be online during registration like Rowan's Law or printed copies for parents to sign during sort outs.
Rob Baron Director of House Programs	Nothing to report



J-F Meloche	Nothing to report
Director of Ice	
Mike Guthrie	 Nothing to report
Director of Coaching	



Ben Nyveld	All game jerseys have been collected. Still waiting on	
Director of Equipment	one coaching crate.	
	Will send out an email for all available executive	
	members to help clear out the locker soon.	
Julie Robillard	Registration will open June 16th	
Director of Registration	JR will work with CN to get everything ready to go	
	Player fees will remain the same	
	U21 will continue with no raffle fees, as they don't	
	participate in the year end banquet or APMHA Day.	
Lauren Baron	LB has signed over the communications email	
Director of Communications/Webmaster	address to Liz.	
	SportsHeadz App has been reset.Waiting to see if Website resets at the end of	
	May. If not, LB will delete rosters and coaching	
	staff before setting up the new season with Liz.	
Vacant	vacant	
	- Vacant	
Referee in Chief		
Angie Ferguson	Storage locker company would like us to put their logo	
Director of Finance	on the website. They are giving us the locker for free.	
	All executive members agreed to advertise on the website.	
Nicole Lane	Nothing to report	
Director of Tournaments	Nothing to report	
	N. II.	
Kristen Drynan	Nothing to report	
Director of Community Engagements		
Coady Lowry	Nothing to report	
Director of U7	Trouming to report	
Director of 07		
Brad Colbourne	AGM was April 29, 2025. Only one member showed up	
MTK Representative	 Coaching applications are due Friday May 23, 2025. 	
	Still looking for more applications at the U16 and U18	
	level.	
Peter Shaughnessy	 All S7 teams have been made except for U9 and U18 	
Silver Seven Representative	(these teams will be made in the fall)	
onter setem representative		
Adjournment	Motion to adjourn: 6:50pm Angie Ferguson & Lauren Baron	
-	Next meeting: TBD	